
 

1206 N. Palafox St. 

Pensacola, FL 32501 

850-994-9503 

July 22, 2022 

 

RE:    School Plant Planning Items for Board Meeting 

 July 28, 2022 – 6:30 P.M. – Woodlawn Beach Middle School 

 
1. CHANGE ORDER(S): 

a. None at this time. 

 

2. FINAL CONSTRUCTION PAYMENTS AND FEES: 

a. None at this time. 

 

3. REVIEW STATUS OF CURRENT PROJECTS: 

a. Southend High School 

i. Pre application meetings have been held with Florida Department of 

Transportation, Northwest Florida Water Management District, and Santa Rosa 

County. 

ii. Based on comments received from the pre-application meetings we are 

requesting the services of professional Traffic Engineers working with DAG to 

consider revisions to the site to address regulatory concerns with vehicular 

access, turn lanes, traffic signals, and internal movements. 

iii. Estimates for the Early Release Demolition package are still being evaluated. 

Once determined the costs and means of bidding will be presented to the board. 

 

b. Gulf Breeze High School Tennis Courts 

i. Scope of work and attached plans include milling of existing asphalt course to 

the base material and repaving a new 1.5” structural course and 1” surface 

course. Tennis court equipment and features including nets and posts to be 

removed and replaced while the surrounding fence fabric and wiring is to be 

stored, protected, and reinstalled upon completion. 

ii. Utilizing the pricing exhibits and Escambia County’s General Paving and 

Drainage Pricing Agreement our estimated costs have been revised to an 

average of $325,000. The increase from our Phase I & II estimate is due to the 

inclusion of costs for “as-needed” line items that may not ultimately be built 

once conditions in the field are further confirmed during construction. 

iii. Requesting approval for Phase III package and authorization to bid by way of 

‘piggybacking’ off of Escambia County’s General Paving and Drainage Pricing 

Agreement spreadsheet. 

 

c. Fiscal Year 2022 Paving Rehabilitation 

i. Work on Phase III package is ongoing and will be submitted for review and 

approval at the August 18th board meeting. 

 

4. CONSTRUCTION BIDS: 

a. None at this time. 


